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GRANT OF REQUESTS FOR EXTENSION TO FILE REPORTS AND 
NOTICE OF HEARING DATE CHANGE 

 
 
To: Parties of Record and Interested Persons 
 
 On August 31, 2017, the Public Service Commission of Maryland (“Commission”) 
issued a Notice of Hearing and Request for Reports associated with the Customer Investment 
Fund (“CIF”).  In that Notice, the Commission directed CIF recipients to file its respective fiscal 
year 2017 annual report no later than September 29, 2017 and, for those CIF recipients that had 
expended their total CIF award through FY 2017, the Commission also directed such CIF 
recipients to file their respective final report to the Commission on the overall performance of 
their approved program(s) no later than October 31, 2017.  The Commission’s Technical Staff 
(“Staff”) was also directed to file its review of the CIF recipients’ FY 2017 annual reports and 
applicable final reports, along with any associated recommendations, no later than November 15, 
2017.   Finally, the Commission set a hearing date of November 30, 2017 to consider the CIF 
recipients’ reports. 
 

On October 31, 2017 and November 6, 2017, the Baltimore County Department of 
Planning and Dundalk Renaissance Corporation (“Baltimore County”) and Comprehensive 
Housing Assistance, Inc. (“CHAI”), respectively, filed requests for an extension of time to file 
their Final Reports associated with their CIF programs.1  After considering the matter, the 
Commission hereby grants Baltimore County’s and CHAI’s request for an extension of time to 

                                                 
1 See ML 217673 and ML 217718. 
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file their respective final reports.  Accordingly, final reports for all applicable CIF recipients 
shall be filed by December 1, 2017. 

 
In light of these extension requests, the Commission hereby provides notice that the 

legislative-style hearing to consider the CIF FY 2017 annual reports filed by Comprehensive 
Housing Assistance Inc., the Mayor and City Council of Baltimore City, Maryland Energy 
Administration, Maryland Department of Housing and Community Development, Baltimore 
County Department of Planning, and the Fuel Fund of Maryland, along with any final reports for 
those CIF recipients who have expended their total CIF award through FY 2017 has been 
rescheduled to January 9, 2018.  The hearing will be held in the Commission’s 16th Floor 
Hearing Room, William Donald Schaefer Tower, 6 St. Paul Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202, 
beginning at 1:00 p.m.  Finally, Staff is hereby directed to file its review of the CIF recipients’ 
FY 2017 annual reports and applicable final reports, along with any associated 
recommendations, no later than January 3, 2018. 
 
  
 

By Direction of the Commission, 
 
       /s/ David J. Collins 
   

David J. Collins 
Executive Secretary  

 




